MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD AT THE GUILD HALL, ASTON CANTLOW 

ON THURSDAY 11th OCTOBER 2012 – NO. 54
Present: 
Cllr. Harvey, Chairman, Cllr. Hardy, Cllr. Findlay.
Part Meeting:
District Cllr. Sir William Lawrence, County Cllr. Richard Hobbs
Councillors are reminded of their duty to consider all aspects of equal opportunities, crime prevention, unlawful discrimination, and other best practice when making decisions at the meeting.
      Councillors are minded that they must act solely in the public interest and should
     never improperly confer an advantage or disadvantage on any person or act to
     gain financial or other material benefits for yourself, your family, a friend or close
     associate. 

1. Apologies:
Cllr. Poole 
       To Receive Any Written Request for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests Dispensations

2. Public Participation:



There were no members of the public present.

3. Declaration of Personal and Prejudicial Interests:
 



No interests were declared.
4. Broadband project:


Phil Summerfield was unable to attend the meeting and had 


provided the following update:

1. I have had a response from the Government, a week or so ago, confirming the release of funds from BDUK to Warwickshire, roughly £8M. 
a. As mentioned in previous reports, this will be used to add to the Warwickshire CC+ Stratford DC + ACPC contributions and ‘should’ be match funded by the company winning the procurement stage (BT are the prime contender, Fujitsu have bid in some areas, could also be for example 4G suppliers)

b. The procurement process is now getting into full swing and so ALL additional survey responses are now critical.

2. You will also have seen the latest Village Vine entries with an article by John Davies aimed at those who may not yet have computers or broadband but he is driving that hard through his friends and neighbours – again this will help the last push on surveys, please can you all add to this support?

3. WCC cannot give me any information which links responses to our actions such as emails/Vine etc – they all help raise the profile and discussion though

4. We have now achieved 153 survey responses, a blend of Residential and Business, this is a good number and significantly higher than the average PC in Warwickshire which should help us a great deal when BT or whoever views the response data.



Cllr. Harvey felt that more information is required and will ask 

Mr. Summerfield to attend the meeting in November.  If that is 

not convenient she will arrange to contact him prior 



to the meeting on a one to one basis and report to the PC fully 

so that a plan of action can be developed.
5. Co-option of Councillor:


Mr. Peter Reid had contacted Cllr. Harvey expressing an interest 

in co-option onto the Council.  Cllr. Harvey had responded with 

telephone messages and sent an email inviting him to 


attend this evening.  As Mr. Reid has not arrived it is assumed 

he may no longer be interested, however Cllr Harvey will make 

one more attempt to contact him as this may not be the case.
6. Minutes:
The minutes of the meetings on 13th September 2012




were approved and signed.


7. Reports from and referrals to District & County Cllrs:


County Cllr. Hobbs advised that after the Special Parish Council 

meeting on 22nd August Mr. R. Mason made contact with him 

regarding the highways issues connected to the planning 


application for Meadow Furlong.  Cllr. Hobbs will get involved if 

necessary. 


Cllr. Hobbs had not received any update following the last flood 

alleviation meeting.  He will be meeting Mick Green next week 

regarding County money from the Environment Agency and 


advised the Council to keep gathering information.

He confirmed that there are two separate projects. The brook 
which has now gone out to contract and it is envisaged that it 
will be the middle of December for work commence.  A lot more 
useful information from archived material has been provided by 
the community to Halcrow and it is hoped that the modelling for 
the scheme to help alleviate regular flash flooding will be 
successfully completed before Christmas.  The sluice gate issues 
are also being investigated.



Cllr. Hobbs advised that Elections will be held throughout the 


Country to elect a Police and Crime Commissioner on November 


15th 2012. In Warwickshire any person who is on the electoral 


register will have the opportunity to vote for a candidate. The 


successful candidate will then take over the role of Warwickshire 


Police Authority on 22nd November 2012. We will know who the 


candidates are by 20th October when nominations have to be 


presented.



It is important that people read any information posted through 

their door to gain an understanding of how they will direct the 

police force over the next four years. Polling cards will be sent 

out a few days before the election and voting will usually be at 

the same location as for normal local and Parliamentary 


elections.



Cllr. Hobbs explained that currently the Policy Authority are 


governors of the police force and set budget priorities for the 

Chief Constable.  Cllr. Hobbs is a nominated member of the 


Police Authority, interviewed and elected by eight independent 

members.  The elected Police and Crime Commissioner will take 

over the role of the Police Authority but Cllr. Hobbs will still be 

involved with options to help prevent crime.



Cllr. Harvey asked Cllr. Hobbs if he had any information on who 

was standing for this position but he said it would not be correct 

procedure for him to provide information on any particular 


person.  The Clerk advised that she has an internet link listing 

the candidates and would pass that to all Councillors.


District Cllr. Lawrence said he was pleased to hear that the flood 

alleviation scheme is moving on and advised the Cllr. Mike Gittus 

is dealing with flooding at the Great Alne end.



Cllr. Lawrence advised that one hour training sessions are being 

provided every Wednesday for District Cllrs. in connection with 

the Draft Core Strategy and a pdf will be produced for each 


parish at the end of November.  



Confirmation is awaited from Ettington Recycling Plant that the 

24th October is acceptable to them for the Parish Councillors to 

visit.


Cllr. Lawrence advised that the meeting arranged initially with 

Wilmcote Parish Council is for Mr. Yates to assist with the 


understanding of the changes in planning guidelines and 


to answer general questions posed by the Councillors.  He will 

not respond to questions related to specific planning 



applications.

8. Communications relating to previous Minutes:


 
County Council Rights of Way Volunteer Partnership:  Mr. 



Hodgson had advised that when he has completed his reading of 


what the rights of way team have sent out he hopes to be able 


to sign up to continue as "volunteer coordinator".
9. Other communications:




A report of damage to both sides of the bridge at Little Alne had 


been received by the Clerk. The damage was caused by 



agricultural equipment and was witnessed by a resident of Little 


Alne. The information has been passed to Stephen O’Connor 


Principal Engineer, Bridge Maintenance, WCC for his attention.



Cllr. M. Gittus had informed the Clerk that Studley Fire Station 


was decommissioned on Monday 8th October, therefore Alcester 


is now running full time.




Code of Conduct: Kevin Lane, interim Monitoring Officer, SDC 


had provided some information to the Clerk which he 




recommends is included in the Council’s Standing Orders.  The 


Clerk will forward this to Cllrs. 



Cllr. Hardy had received a request from Mr. & Mrs. Chester for a 


copy of the minutes of the last flood alleviation meeting as they 


were unable to attend.  The minutes have not yet been received 


from Halcrow but as soon as they are available Cllr. Hardy will 


advise the accordingly.
10. Revised Standing Orders:


Cllr. Harvey is still working on the revision and will circulate her 

recommendations to Cllrs. before the next meeting.


11. Community Computer:




Despite numerous attempts to house the computer this 



has not been able to be achieved. Cllrs. wanted to seek 



confirmation how to move forward.



The Clerk contacted Steve Lakin, Funding Officer, Awards for All,


as requested, and it was confirmed that the Parish Council is in 

full compliance.



It was agreed that further consideration be given to the use of 


the computer for the New Year.
12. Participative Budgeting:



Cllr. Harvey had provided a draft letter to residents for 


consideration prior to the meeting.  One or two minor 


changes were made and agreed.  Cllr. Harvey will supply the 

letters to the Cllrs. and Clerk for delivery to all residents next 

week.
13. Any item for discussion at Community Forums:



No further suggestions at this time.
14. To propose items for consideration at the next meeting:




Standing Orders



Draft Precept



Update from Cllr. Poole regarding matters relating to the Village 


Hall.
15. Payment of outstanding invoices:
Warwickshire Training Partnership


£    30.00 (200357)

Clement Keys (Audit)




    144.00 (200358)

HMRC 







    132.00 (200359)

Aston Cantlow Village Hall




      22.50 (200360)
16. Date of Next Meeting:  
The next meeting will be at the Guild Hall at 7.00p.m. on

Thursday 8th November 2012. 
No further business – Chairman closed the meeting at 9.45 p.m.
For information only:

The following payment was made between meetings.

Aston Cantlow Village Hall
(S137 grant)



£  250.00 (200356)
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